
Barnstondale 
 

The children in Year 4 have had a lovely time in Barnstondale here are a few 

photographs and we will send more information in next week’s Primary 

newsletter. 
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Headteacher’s 

Award 
 

Well done to the following pupils who were 

given Headteacher’s Award certificates 

this week. 

 

Ella A, Reuben B,  Luca M-D, Jack W, 

Alexander R, River C, Ethan P, Sofia F-R, 

Adam M, Ilaria M, Jasmine M, Darcie L, 

Eden T, Isaac L, Buddy D, Audrey T, Oliver 

T, Matilda R, Cassia O’D, Joseph R, Lucy P, 

Bailey S, Ava J, Ginger U, Niamh T, Jacob 

O-M, Eva H, Rafa M-B, Robyn C, Edie G 

 

Spanish:    Elsie K, Faha Z, Areej H 

 

 

Attendance for week 

commencing 19th February 

 
Reception 96.9 % 

Year 1 97.6 % 

Year 2 95.8 % 

Year 3 98.7 % 

Year 4 96.1 % 

Year 5 98.2 % 

Year 6 96.9 % 

 

 

Easter Bonnet/Hat 

Parade 
 

On Thursday 28th March we will be having 

an Easter Bonnet/Hat parade that ALL 

children are welcome to participate in from 

Reception to Year 6.  Do get making your 

hats ! 

 

 

 

Important Notice to ALL PREP 

Parents/Carers 
 

Next week there is House hockey 

for the boys and house tag football 

for the (girls) in the Prep Games 

sessions. 

On Tuesday and Friday Prep children 

must bring a gum shield and shin 

pads as both days will involve playing 

a game.   

 

Both Games sessions will include 

matches involving all children (it is 

essential they have the correct 

safety wear as indicated 

above).  The games are likely to be 

stop start and will involve coaching 

to help the children understand the 

rules of the game.  Both sessions will 

be led by experienced coaches/ 

staff 

 

 

Notice to ALL 

Parents/Carers  
Can parents/carers 

please update your child’s MCAS giving 

permission if your child can have their 

photograph on 

 

➢ Social Media 

➢ In the Primary Newsletter 

➢ On the Website. 

 

If parents/carers do not give permission 

your child will not be on any of the above. 

 

Thank you 

 

 



 

 

Year 1 Spanish 
 

Year 1 have had fun this week re-enacting 

the story of 'The Little Duckling' 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A big well done to all of the pupils who took 

part in the Chinese New Year Art project! 

Here are some photos of them at St 

Luke's Bombed-Out Church.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Year 5 Netball 
Our Year 5 Netball League kicked off this 

Thursday and it was so exciting to watch! We 

welcomed Gilmour and Much Woolton who both 

brought 2 teams. Over the next 4 weeks the 

Year 5 teams will compete weekly. Liverpool 

College Red team played against Gilmour Blue 

this week. Lucy P and Gabrielle O scored some 

fantastic goals and Ginger U was a key central 

player. We won 6-3. The Liverpool College 

Black team played against Much Woolton Blue 

team. This was the first match for a lot of our 

players and they all did brilliantly. Daniel K 

played solidly in defence and Darcy G was 

fantastic as centre. We lost this match but 

are very much looking forward to next weeks 

matches! 

Year 2 
Year 2 had an amazing time performing at the 

KS1 dance festival.  

Their teamwork, effort and resilience at the 

festival was highly commendable 

 

 

 
 
A NEW, FUN AND EXCITING WAY TO 
PRACTISE YOUR WEEKLY SPELLINGS! 
 
 

Today, your child has been given login details 
for their Emile Education account. 

 
https://emile-education.com/log-in-to-emile-
resources/ 
 

 

Log In to Emile 

Resources - students, 

teachers, and parents 

Emile Resources - Teacher Log 

In, Parent Log in, Download the 

student app, log in to student 

browser/web version 

emile-education.com 

 

This app offers a new interactive and 
engaging way to encourage your children to 
learn their weekly spellings. Once they have 
logged in, using their details, they will be set 
tasks and games to complete, which will help 
them to learn and remember spellings. The 
children can complete these tasks 
independently on any device with access to 
the internet. 
 
 

Additional information regarding the learning 
platform, including a parent guide, has been 
uploaded to Seesaw.  
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Dates for your Diary 
 
 

 

Coffee Morning 

Dates for your 

Diary 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Date  Event  

26th – 28th February Y5 residential to 

Robinwood 

4th March Rec – Y6 Parents’ 

Evening 

6th March  Rec – Y6 Parents’ 

Evening 

7th March World Book Day 

25th-27th March School Play – High 

School Musical 

28th March End of Term 

31st March – 5th 

April  

Prep Ski Trip 

 

16th April Children return back to 

school 

23rd – 25th April  Reception Screening 

More information to 

follow nearer the time 

 

Friday 22nd March 2024 

  

Friday 26th April 2024 

 

Friday 24th May 2024 

 

Friday 28th June 2024 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to Hugo for receiving                                

 Player of the Match  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to Alexander R1 for receiving  

His football medal  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lost Property 
 

 

Aram A 2Q has lost his school coat 

and tie.  Darcie 2Q has misplaced 

her school coat. 

Joseph Year 3R  has lost his clearly 

named PE top. Could year 3 and 4 

parents check their child hasn't 

picked it up as it was during 

activities on Tuesday. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 

 
 

Reception children have had fun on the new balance bikes this week 
 

 
 

   
 

 

 


